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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been practising the songs for our Christmas performance. The children sing like Angels!

Parents, could you help the children by helping them notice the shapes: circle, triangle, square and rectangle in their environment.  Also, could you help them count objects, i.e. spoons, socks or toys.  This will help the children achieve the targets on their sticker charts.

Parents, we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 9th December for the Nursery Christmas performance.  Can we ask parents to dress children in school trousers/skirt and ANY JUMPER (write their name on the label please).  NO VEST 

OR T-SHIRT UNDERNEATH as the children will get too hot.

Thank you.

	Reception

	
	This week in Reception the children have been practising the Christmas Songs they are going to perform to their parents/carers next Tuesday morning. The children have been working really hard to learn the words, perform the actions and sing loudly and clearly. The children all enjoyed themselves and are looking forward to performing in front of family and friends. Well done everyone. 
In Numeracy this week, the children have practising the different skills they have learnt throughout the term. They have been counting, recognising numbers, ordering numbers. They have also been naming and using mathematical language to describe 2D shapes.  The children have all impressed their class teacher.  
Thank you to all the parents/carers that have managed to come and change their child's maths game.
We look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday morning for the Christmas Performance. 
Please come in and change your maths games next week. 
RH - Tuesday mornings 8:30 - 8:50 
RW-Wednesday mornings 8:30 - 8:50  
RJ - Thursday mornings 8:30 - 8:50

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have been completing our information booklets about Tower Hill Library. We tried hard to write about the position of different objects in the library using words such as behind, on, in front of and underneath. In Numeracy we practised ordering numbers. Well done to Abigail, Kayden, Amelia and Kobi for working hard to reorder numbers so that they go from the smallest to the largest. We have all been working very hard this week practising the songs for our Nativity - 'Baubles.' Well done everyone - you are all singing brilliantly! 

	1H
	This week in class 1H we have been completing our information booklets about the Tower Hill Library. They look fabulous now that they are finished, with all the pictures now fully labelled and captioned and with the front covers designed and attached. In science the children completed their broad bean diary that detailed the growth of a broad bean over 3 weeks. The practising of songs is going very well in preparation for our KS1 Nativity, which takes place next Wednesday. We look forward to seeing you there!

	1J
	1J have had great week! In numeracy we have been learning how to make a sensible estimate and we are also beginning to understand place value by learning our tens and ones. We have also designed a logo for Tower Hill library by blending chalk, drawing and cutting out a hill and making our tower by dipping a block into paint and pressing it onto the paper. A special well done goes to Reon and Tanisha for their hard work in numeracy.

	Year 2

	2D
	In Literacy this week we have been reading, writing and following instructions. In Numeracy we have been looking at measures, including length and weight. On Thursday, we practised our skills by following a recipe to make Rice Krispie cakes, measuring out the ingredients and then writing the instructions afterwards. It was a busy morning - but luckily we had lots of helpers, otherwise we would have ended up even more covered in chocolate! We've also been practising for our Nativity next week - you are all going to love it!

	2N
	In 2N this week we have been continuing to work on making a calendar using flaps to hide special pictures. In literacy we have been focusing on instructions and making them amazing by adding imperative verbs and adverbial phrases. In numeracy we have been looking at measuring and being able to read scales.

	2W
	We have had a great week in Year 2 this week. In Literacy we have been writing lots of instructions. We have learned all about verbs and adverbs and used them to great effect when writing our instruction. In Numeracy we have been doing lots of measuring. We looked at measuring length using rulers. We also measured mass, using weighing scales. We then used our skills to weigh out the ingredients for our Rice Krispie Christmas Pudding Cakes – they were really Yummy!
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	Year 3

	3A
	This week we have been working on 3D shapes in Maths and practising our times tables too. In Literacy we have been working on writing and performing our own poems and have been writing a report on plants in Science. We have also spent a lot of time making sure that we all know where to stand and how to perform our songs for the rest of the school next week.

	3C
	This week we have – as always – been working hard, writing poems with rhyming couplets in Literacy and learning all about the properties of 3D shapes in Maths. We produced some super reports in Science about the functions of the different parts of a plant and Sanita wrote an especially amazing piece of work. Keep practising those words for our Christmas songs 3C.

	3M
	We have had three teachers this week – Mr Ayres, Mrs Fletcher and Miss Barnes – and we have worked hard for all of them. Whether writing poems in Literacy, adding 11 to numbers in Maths or writing about plants in Science,we have all tried hard. Mr Ayres also took 12 Year 3 children to Perry Beeches on Wednesday and they competed really well, showing skill, speed and fair play.

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been getting into the Christmas spirit and have been practising extremely hard for the Christmas concert. In Literacy we have been continuing with our extended writing pieces and have been collecting vocabulary about Winter for our Haikus that we will be creating. In Numeracy we have been looking at fractions and the children have been investigating the different possible ways of shading in half of a shape.

	4M
	This week, we have continued to write our Tanka poems in Literacy and started learning about fractions in numeracy. This week in 4W, we went on a trip to the local library. We learnt about the stars and planets in our solar system by going inside a planetarium. The children represented the school really well. Well done to Deraj, Abraham, Lauren and Amriya for their hard work at the multi-sports event. We look forward to next week's Christmas Crackers production. Keep up the good work so far and make sure that you know all the words!

	4W
	This week in 4W, we went on a fantastic trip to the local library. We went inside a planetarium  where we looked at the stars and learned about the planets in our solar system. We have continued to work on our Christmas songs and our first KS2 rehearsal went very well. Keep up the good work on your singing! Mr. Whitwam's literacy class has written some really persuasive leaflets about Ancient Rome. In numeracy, we have started working on fractions. Well done to Manpreet, Nancy, Abdul and Karanpal for a brilliant multi-sports afternoon!

	Year 5

	5A
	In 5A Christmas has taken off with flashing decorations and Father Christmas hanging from the rafters. The Christmas cards show a lot of imaginative ideas. Round robin activities in both Literacy and Numeracy has resulted in children exploring through games. The children have developed their performing skills, their grammar  and basic skills in Literacy and in Numeracy the focus has been 3D shapes. The practises for the concert are progressing very well. Please ensure the children have returned their consent forms.

	5L
	It has been another busy week yet again in 5L! We have been practising Christmas songs for our concert and designing our Christmas cards. The children have also been very busy completing different activities in numeracy and literacy. In numeracy children have been focusing on activities to do with 3D shapes. In literacy the children have been completing activities which involve using a specific skill. Children have really enjoyed this. Well done and keep up the good work!

	5W
	This week in 5W we have been showing our Maths and Literacy knowledge to our teachers independently through a range of activities and games. We were very excited on Wednesday morning when we came into our decorated classroom,  which looked very Christmassy. We have started work on our Christmas cards and we will be creating decorations for our '5W tree' soon. Keep going 5W; it's nearly Christmas!!

	Year 6

	December has arrived and Christmas is creeping ever closer! However, we are still working hard, especially in Literacy where we have been planning and preparing the final chapter of ‘Kensuke’s Kingdom.’ In Maths we have been learning the mystic art of rounding decimals. We have also been practising for ‘Dorrington’s Christmas Crackers.’ Rest assured, Year Six have undertaken the task with energy and enthusiasm and have been belting out some ‘cracking’ tunes.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 5th December 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Monday, 1st December 2014 – FILM CLUB TILL 5PM


Tuesday, 9th December 2014 – Nursery/Reception Nativity AM


Wednesday, 10th December 2014 – KS1 Nativity AM


Thursday, 11th December 2014 – Christmas Market 4pm – 6pm & Show


Friday, 12th December 2014 – Bobble Hat & Christmas Jumper Day


Friday, 12th December 2014 – School Christmas Dinner


Tuesday, 16th December 2014 – Class Christmas Parties PM


Friday, 19th December 2014 at 1.30pm  – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS


Monday, 5th January 2015 – SCHOOL OPENS TO ALL PUPILS

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Bobble Hat & Christmas Jumper Day


Friday, 12th December 2014


Non-uniform day for all children.  Wear your Bobble Hat and Christmas Jumper for a donation of £1 for charity.

















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2D�
97.50%�
KS2�
3A�
98.75%�
�
REC�
RJ�
96.25%�
Year 3�
3A�
98.75%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
94.58%�
Year 4�
4M�
97.41%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
97.50%�
Year 5�
5L�
96.67%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
96.30%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1H/2D  �
1 LATE�
KS2 Winners�
       3C/6S�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
7 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
 3M�
12 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -DIAMOND- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   1H	    KS2	   5W





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	--	KS2		

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Walking Bus


From Monday, 1st December 2014, the walking bus will run for 3 days a week – Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays.


Children may join the bus at the entrance to the park, opposite the Garden Gate Pub from 8.15am, to leave promptly for school at 8.25am.


The last pick up for the walking bus is Hamstead Rail Station – children cannot join the bus after this point.


Thank you for your co-operation.





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.








RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 








Contact Details


If your contact details (telephone numbers or address) have changed, please let the school office know.  Thank you.





























“Together we are stronger"








